
Board of Finance Special Meeting
Wednesday September 14, 2022  6:00 pm

Present- Nancy O’Dea-Wyrick, Fran Goodsell, Tegan Gawel, Rufus
deRham
Zoom-  Jason Wright

Public and Invited Guests- Jean Speck,  Barbara Herbst, Scott
Trabucco, John Grant, Lynn Harrington, Lynn Worthington, Eric Epstein

Chairman Nancy O’Dea-Wyrick called the meeting to order at 6:07 pm.
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Approval of Minutes-Motion by Mr deRham, seconded by Ms Goodsell
to accept the minutes of the July 20, 2022 meeting. Motion approved
unanimously.

Public Comment on agenda items- Lynn Worthington asked that when
people are speaking to please move closer to microphone

Correspondence- numerous letters read (attached)

Reports:
a. Board of Education- non profit enrichment program formed.  Applied

for a grant w/ All Star transportation for electric buses.  Got 1 full size
bus and charging station in each town of Reg 1

b. Tax Collector-no report
c. Board of Selectman-First Selectman Ms Speck

1. StreetScape project-spending lots of time answering questions
and trouble shooting

2. Met with John Worthington coming up with ADA compliance
checklist for the Swift House.  Need to come up with an
implementation plan with dollar figures

3. Swift House survey to close tomorrow night

Clerk2
Received



4. Cell tower-no updates.  Unable to get a response from cell
tower company

d. Treasurer- attached
1. Line item over run policy is something for the BoS to handle,

not BoF according to town counsel
2. Capital Plan Policy-template been provided

OLD BUSINESS:

a. BOE  School Resource Officer proposal - lengthy discussion and
question of the process of appropriating the funds.  Decision held off
until talk of EMS funding could be talked about.

b. EMS Staffing- current trending shows $130,000 budgeted amount
will not be enough.  Treasurer recommends appropriating $100,000
to be voted on by the town at the same time they vote on the school
SRO proposal.

MOTION: by Mr deRham, second by Ms O’Dea-Wyrick, Pursuant to the
BOE and BOS I recommend that we appropriate $200,000 specified for
the SRO program to go to a town vote

yes-Rufus deRham, Tegan Gawel, Nancy O’Dea-Wyrick, Fran
Goodsell
no-Jason Wright

Motion carries

MOTION: by Mr deRham, second by Ms Goodsell, Recommend an
additional appropriation of $100,000 for the contracted expenditure
for EMS Staffing cost

Motion carries unanimously



c. Capital Spending Policy- tabled until October meeting

New Business: none
.

.Public Comment- Thank you from John Grant

October meeting-Park and Rec will be here with an update, update on
teacher negotiations, and will need to accept Mr Blackketters resignation
from BOF and the process for filling his position

Motion to adjourn by Mr deRham  at 7:29

Next meeting-  October  20, 2022 @ 6 pm

Minutes are not considered final until approved.  Please check the ensuing
meeting minutes for corrections/changes.

Bonnie Donzella
Board Clerk















Kent, Connecticut | Sept. 11, 2022  

Board of Finance Meeting Regarding KCS SRO/2nd Trooper 

Kelley Zylstra 

Greetings,  

I am a mother of two school-aged children who attend Kent Center School and have resided in 
South Kent for the last 6 years.  

I was born and raised in Chicago from the 1980’s through 2000, arguably the height of both gang 
and homicide violence, and has long been regarded as the most gang-occupied city in the United 
States. Even back in the 90’s, my public K-12 schools had more measures installed in attempt to 
protect children from gun-related violence, including school resource officers, metal detectors, and 
K9’s frequently visiting. The fact that any school/district in Connecticut, in this decade, is less so 
equipped and lagging on all available measures to provide a safe learning environment is an 
incredible lack of oversight and disregard for one of our more vulnerable communities.  

School children have been confronted with specific safety issues of their era throughout history, 
whether it was Cold War drills, pandemics even before the age of Covid-19, D.A.R.E., gang 
awareness, fire safety and the like. We’ve always done everything in our power in order to prevent, 
prepare and mitigate such concerns. Gun violence in the school setting remains one of the biggest 
ongoing safety issues for our children in their learning environments today. I think it would be a 
misstep if we do not provide all the available safety measures currently available. Not any one 
single safety measure eliminates the threat, however, combining the tools and resources we have 
available might help to mitigate an unimaginable disaster, such as a school shooting, from 
happening to our own small town.  

Gun violence in the K-12 setting has only been maintaining or increasing its incidence in our 
country over the years (Figure 1). 
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Figure 1. Source: Everytown.org 

 

I have heard the argument that our school is safe because it utilizes a double-locking door system, 
as well as some other security systems inside the physical building. However, that only addresses 
one type of shooter profile: someone entering the school who is not a student or KCS staff. I am 
not aware of measures, besides locked classroom doors, that help in the event a student carries a 
weapon into/onto school grounds. Additionally, research demonstrates that school shootings 
happen more often outside of the school building (Figure 2). In this situation, having the presence 
of an officer on site, and more so, able to rapidly respond to emergencies, may help in prevention 
and/or the quick elimination of threats to our school community.  
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   Figure 2. Source: TheViolenceProject.org 

 

I am advocating for, and lending my support to, the addition of a school resource officer or 2nd 
State Trooper for Kent Center School. It would be an utmost failure to our community, not if, but 
when such an event happens, and we failed utilize every imaginable tool available for prevention 
and mitigation, all in an effort to save a buck. Not only should we hire an officer for the school, but 
we should also be implementing trauma-informed care training and programing, in combination 
with our school counselor and psychologist, as a way in providing aid between the link of mental 
health and gun violence in the school setting. Relying on a double-locking door system alone 
ignores the fact that most school shooter profiles are (1) current students who are able to walk 
through the doors with a weapon, and (2) had been known to at least one person as planning an 
event or having troubling indicators (Figure 3). We should be following the leading research and 
recommendations, instead of lagging behind, in instituting methods that might one day save the 
lives of our town’s children.  
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 Figure 3. School shooter profile, source: homelandsecurity.iowa.gov 

 

 

I urge the Board of Finance to move the SRO/2nd Trooper issue to a town vote, and I advocate for 
the approval of an officer for Kent Center School as a way to add one more layer of prevention and 
protection to our school community.  

      

         Always,  
          Kelley 
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